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Meeting minutes of the Planning Subcommittee Meeting Held –April 28, 2016
The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 

In attendance:


Commission Members Present: Dave Baker, Kenny Blessing, Scott Webb(Appointed for quorum)
Ex-officios Present:  Chris Brosch
Commission Members Absent: Mark Adkins, Jennifer Singh
Others Present: Lauren Torres, Bob Coleman,Mindy Burd
This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman Baker called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.
Approval of Minutes:

A motion was heard to approve the minutes that were electronically distributed to the Planning Sub-Committee that was held on 02/28/16
Discussion and Action Items:

Appointment terms; limits
· A copy of  the Nutrient Management Law was presented to the Planning Sub-Committee for a review and discussion on generally changing term limits
· The anticipation for this meeting was to consider the definition of farmer and consider which elements were critical

· Jennifer Singh was not present so nothing could be done as far as legally changing anything 

· This item will be discussed in another meeting when  Jennifer Singh is available
Lawn care coverage interpretations

· Chris stated he wanted to catalog the committee’s feelings about who to include, because the way the law is written is that anyone managing 10 acres or more are to have a plan and those that are being paid to commercially apply need to be certified
· It was discussed that it is hard to police the part of the law to Commercial handlers when spreading on residential lawns
· Chris is going to a “brown bag” session with the Center for Inland Bays, in which he has invited Chesapeake Bay Commission  Director and Baltimore Maryland Senior Scientist to talk about lessons learned in other states
· The purpose of this meeting  is so that we can build new legislation around that arena
· Maryland has adopted the law to include a provision for Phosphorus to be in fertilizer for lawns if is labeled for starter lawns
· Chris stated that the  loop hole for the “starting lawns” should be eliminated and he will mention it in his meeting
· We were getting the credit for the free rider principle for all the other states that had adopted this legislation resulted in Delaware homeowners not having access to it. Now an expert panel reviewed those laws and realized the loop holes that were being exploited by some of the lawn care companies, they have attached expiration dates for those states that do not use the laws. This credit will expire this year
· The fertilizer sales data has improved to where Dan Woodall feels like Delaware is getting over  99% reporting compliance
· Chris talked about having a ban on all lawn fertilizers, so that the homeowner would have to go to a larger source that would be experienced in the phosphorus that is in the fertilizer
· This would also mean that only commercial applicators would have access to “specialty” blends and not available at retail stores
· Ken Blessing is concerned on how we would get a staff big enough to regulate all the lawns in the neighborhoods with an HOA
· It was asked if the language of the law could make sure that land owners are compliant
· Chris would like the Planning Sub-Committee to track and be aware that the Inland Bays group is discussing it
· Chris stated that there are three things that Ed Kee wants: two full time employees for the program, the new legislative rule with the ban of phosphorus in lawn labeled fertilization and granting an exception for those licensed applicator, and a legislative fiscal note to pay for added staff. If they are already certified, then they will be okay and if not, the law should have some penalties
· Dave Baker said he didn’t think the planning sub-committee wants to make any decisions, they just want to be kept aware of what is going on
· Chris stated that without any legislation for this, that we would not receive any credit
· Inland Bays will be invested in the writing of the legislation but would require authorization
· Dave Baker stated that he feels this maybe outside the prevue and responsibility of the Commission
· Dave Baker suggested that we not take any action and to just stay aware as this is  developing 
· Ken Blessing is concerned with our existing budget and that he thinks we need a lot more information before going forward
Definition of Farmer relative to commissioner qualification
· It was suggested by Commissioner Bud O’Neal to use the definition from the Webster dictionary for the word “Farmer”- which is an owner or manager of a farm. Dave Baker and Chris Brosch think that it needs more than that for a definition.

· It was suggested that we add owners, manager or associated person of an Agriculture Operation  or Enterprise to the definition (in Title 3 Chapter 22 Subchapter I- General provision, put the new definition of  “farmer”  after #11 as new definition for  #12) and renumber subsequent definitions
· This definition will be brought before the Commission for approval
Next Meeting: There was not discussion on another meeting. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Baker adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m.
Approved,

D. Baker, Chairman
Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
mab
Delaware Nutrient Management
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